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THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE HELD AT 7:00 P.M. AT THE CLUB PAVILION ON MAY 14, 2025 

User: member Password: $$LAKECOUNTY2024 

 

The April 9, 2025 meeting was called to order by Club President Tom Rowan at 1906 hours at the club pavilion. There were ten officers over 

twenty members signed in. 

MINUTES: The reading minutes of the last regular meeting was waived motioned by Paul Callendar and seconded by Jennifer Jakosh with the 

motion passing. 

TREASURER: Ted Kozenko presented the financial balances. 

PRESIDENT:  Tom Rowan presented Dale Sunderlin from ACWCL who briefed an update to the county league along with gun raffle information.  

ODNR Officer Ryan Pawlus gave an update from the ODNR. 

1st VICE: Gary Wyland reminded the members that the picnic will be August 16, 2025.  Wyland also reminded the members about the work party 

prior to set up for the picnic.  It’s a great way to get your hours in. 

2nd VICE MEMBERSHIP: Jennifer Greig presented new members and the club membership voted to accept them.  New members include: 

John Nichols, Charles Hill, Jan Christie, Emily Walters, Jerry McConnell, Ryan Vovk, Brian Bursky, Daniel Ramga.  Greig also noted that 

roughly a dozen membership cards originally mailed in March were lost at the USPS.  If you still have not received your membership card, 

contact Jennifer Grieg. 

PONDS & LAKES:   Henry Demeza informed the club that he will be working on the dock April 12, 2025 and would welcome help for work 

hours. 

SECRETARY: Kevin Dauterman was not present.   

MADISON PROPERTY: Rod Merrill reminded the club of the tree work. 

LUCKY SHOOTS: Ken Swiger is taking over Lucky Shoots.  They start Sunday at 9:00 am with registration at 8:00 am. 

FUNDRAISING: Lonnie Sparkman reminded the membership of the gun raffle that will be at the picnic. This may potentially double our 

fundraising from this raffle.  Contact Sparkman or stop up at Kurt’s Shooter Supply for tickets.  Prices are $50 a piece or 3 for $100. 

3D SHOOTS: Frank Burkholder motioned for $150 for ATA dues.  Andy Davis seconded with the motion passing.  The final indoor shoot March 

16th.  Burkholder announced that starting April 15, 2025 and every other Tuesday, there will be a 10 target, 2 man team league.  $5 per entry.  

Burkholder informed the club that he will still maintain the range.  Burkholder also informed the club that the stairs behind the archery range will 

need repaired and work will begin when the weather permits. 

RANGES: Bill Behrens and Doug McLean presented an option for a range enhancement, adding a pistol short range to the west of the 50yd range.  

This will take some time to complete and is expected to be completed before the end of the year.  The alterations will not impact the current ranges 

or the range use.  The membership voted to add the enhancement.  Beherns reminded the club membership to police yourself and others.  If you 

see a violation, report it to any board member. 

SGT OF ARMS: Bernie Moss had no report. 

HISTORIAN: Paul Callendar had no report. 

CAMPSITES: Jennifer Jakosh informed the membership that a new form will be available for the campsite lottery with the drawing in April. 

GOOD AND WELFARE: Mike Evangelista reminded the club that the website is up and running.  The login information is on the top of the 

monthly newsletter. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  

50/50 $80  $40 to Jennifer Jakosh 

Meeting Adjourned 1920 



 


